Fairgrove Township, April 2016, corrected
The April meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on April 18, 2016 at 7:30 p.m.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.  Also present were Township Assessor Deb Young and Zoning Administrator Bruce Turner. Cemetery sexton Doug Foster was absent. 
Also present were Jim Smith, Maurice Phelps, Pat Sheridan and Gary and Laura Powell.

The minutes from the March meeting was presented for approval.  Hadeway moved, McQuillan supported to approve as printed.  Approved.

The 2016-2017 Budget Public Hearing minutes were presented for approval.  Hadeway moved and McQuillan supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

Mr. Phelps was present to inquire about the citation he received from the Township concerning the clean up of his property on Unionville Rd.  He would like to dig a hole and bury his old buildings that are no longer standing and burn the brush that is around his property.  He was informed that digging a hole and burying the old buildings were ok but he needed to contact the Fairgrove Fire Chief about the burning of the brush.  The Township has given him 45 days, or until June 1, 2016, to clean up his property and then it be will addressed  again.  His number is 989 670 2767.  He was also asking to clean up the garbage and junk that is all over his property.

Mr. Smith was present to inquire about the complaint on his junk cars and truck. His property is on Ringle Rd.  He feels he does not have an issue due to the fact he has a dealers license and several of the cars are for sale. He also stated he is restoring one vehicle, he has a couple farm trucks, and the rest are for sale.  He stated they are all registered and have license plates on them.  We are asking for the registrations on the cars, we would like him to clean up his yard by moving some of the cars and truck behind his buildings.  We will check on his Dealers License to see if it up to date.  
Gary Powell was present to inquire about how many cremations can be buried on a burial site. He has an 8 grave lot and when the time comes his family will be cremated and would like, there creaminess, their cremains buried in Brookside Cemetery.  At this time the Township does not have any kind of rules on this issue.  This will be addressed in the near future.

There will be some drain work in the Township this summer:  the Shafer Drain, along Unionville Rd, and the Goodchild Drain along Kirk Rd.

The Road Commission has once again offered the $25,000.00 allowance on the road work.

Mr. Kerkaus, Kerkau has completed the tree removal along the south end of Fenner Rd. 

We were presented with the bids on road work for 2016.  Aeder moved and Goodchild supported to sign the contracts for the following roads as long as they are not on the haul route for the proposed wind farm:

Merry Rd.  Van Geisen Rd. to Gilford Rd.                      69,224.50

Sheridan Rd.  Fairgrove Rd. to Darbee Rd.                     62,460.00

½ miles of Shreeves, Kirk to Village limits                     41,408.00

This was approved.  Keith will check with the road commission on the haul route issue, if there is a problem we will hopefully be able to pick one more mile.

Deb Young presented her 2016-2017 Assessor contract for the Township.  The parcel count is 1263, @ $12.00 per parcel for a total of $15,156.00 or $1,263.00 per month.  Aeder moved and Mc
Quillan supported to approve as presented.  Approved. 

Police report: The Board had already addressed the Ringle Rd. and Unionville Rd. issues, Policeman Scarbrough noted a couple other issues but otherwise all has been quiet. 

There were no zoning permits.

Bruce Turner was present to inquire about a variance on his property to build a shed.  He would like a variance on the set back from the road.  He will fill out the application and it will go to the Zoning Board of Appeals. 

McQuillan moved to adopt the Emergency Response Cost Recovery Ordinance, 2016-02.  Hadeway supported.  Roll Call vote:

Hadeway   yes

Day yes

Aeder yes

McQuillan  yes

Goodchild  yes

 Approved.  This Ordinance will become effective 30 days after publication,    This will be in the fire contract file in the Clerk’s desk.

The Financial report was presented.  Day moved and Hadeway supported to approve the repot, report.  Approved.

McQuillan moved and Aeder supported to accept the Cemetery report.  We will need to do some tiling in the Cemetery.  We have had lots of standing water this spring.  Hadeway will contact Dave, Eberhardt, Gebhardt about meeting with Doug Foster and maybe do some work early summer.

The bills were presented for approval of payment.  Hadeway moved and Day supported to pay the bills as presented.  Approved;

US Dept. of Treasury                                 405.55
Void

AT&T                                                         117.71

Keith Aeder                                                 616.67

John McQuillan                                           607.73

Karen Goodchild                                         650.00

Dennis Hadeway                                           69.26

Mike Day                                                    120.05

Bruce Turner                                               120.05

Deb. Young                                              1,257.00

Doug Foster                                              1,400.00

Carl Childs                                                    69.26

Anne Leen                                                    50.79

Brian Pike                                                     50.79

Jeff Montei                                                    50.79

Doug Shannon                                              50.79

Marilyn Grzemskowski                                50.79

Kirk’s Supply                                           8,046.61

Stephens Tire                                                51.00

DTE Energy                                                  95.98

Consumers Energy                                        75.18

Village of Fairgrove                                      58.00

Weinlander Fitzhugh                                     85.00

John McQuillan                                             65.00

Tuscola County                                             75.31

Tuscola County Advertiser                         110.00

Diva Disposal                                           5,887.70

Karen Goodchild                                           49.00

Avant Image Makers                                   100.00

Village of Akron       police                    16,348.00

                                  fire                           4,650.00

Travis Cragg                                                  75.00

Jon Hadeway                                               330.00

DTE                                                              16.42

AT&T                                                           42.00

Keith Aeder                                                 pay in May
Mike Tetil                                                     100.00

Kerkau Tree Service                                  1,000.00
There being no other business, Day moved and McQuillan supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 10;00 p.m.  The next meeting will be May 16, 2016 at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk                                             

